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TULLIE HOUSE MUSEUM AND ART GALLERY 
CROSBY GARRETT HELMET 

The Crosby Garrett Roman Helmet, a major find of national significance from Cumbria was auctioned at Christies on 7 October. Carlisle City Council’s Tullie House Museum launched an urgent appeal to secure this exceptionally rare Cavalry Parade Helmet. Thanks to the support of funding organisations such as the National Heritage Memorial Fund and the Arts Fund, local businesses, schools  and members of the public , Tullie House with the support of the  Friends of Tullie House raised a staggering £1.96M . This allowed us to bid up to a hammer price of £1.7M at auction (with the remainder going towards the buyer’s premium). The Helmet was sold for £2M and we understand the buyer is a private collector from the UK. 
The press coverage and the public interest in the campaign to secure the Helmet has been tremendous. For four weeks there has been extraordinary national and international media coverage – national papers, TV, radio and local press. As a result of the press coverage there is a lot of interest in changing the Treasure Act. Because the Helmet is made of bronze it was not covered by the Treasure Act. Tullie House staff are understandably keen to make contact with the new owner of the Crosby Garrett Helmet.

Information management

Progress is being made to prepare the initial data set for transparency. We are on course to publish all items of expenditure over £500 online by January 2011. This is the start of the new government’s approach to transparency, encouraging local residents and businesses to audit and challenge the authority.
 (21 August 2010 – 15 October)

ORGANISATIONAL DEVELOPMENT
Literacy and Numeracy Classes

Literacy and numeracy classes have started again at Bousteads Grassing.  13 staff have enrolled for the literacy and 11 for the numeracy.  These classes give staff an opportunity to gain an adult literacy or numeracy qualification.  A numeracy class has also recently started at the Civic Centre and 9 staff have enrolled on this.  

Corporate Training Programme
Information about a new corporate training programme covering the period November 2010 to March 2011 has been circulated to staff.   Most of the courses are also open to Members.  Several Members attended courses in the last programme and more have expressed an interest in the new courses.

To find out more about the courses on offer visit the Organisational Development section of the intranet.  If you would prefer a hard copy of the programme, please contact the Organisational Development Team.

PERSONNEL AND DEVELOPMENT

The majority of HR work at present is focused on supporting the transformation process, shared services and Tullie House trust. 

Tullie House Trust
Work on the HR aspects of this is continuing.

Emergency Planning

On 6th October the City Council hosted a large scale emergency planning exercise in its major incident Emergency Control Centre. The exercise involved over 140 personnel (24 being City Council staff) from over 20 agencies and was held as a requirement of MOD Longtown’s licensing regime. It was very successful and the independent assessor was complimentary about the facility, the management of it and the professionalism of participants.

Councillor Gareth Ellis
Performance & Development Portfolio Holder

1
1
Nov10


